
Notification of Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act of 1998  

In accordance with the Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act of 1998, the Vanderbilt Group Health 
Plan provides benefits for mastectomy‐related services including all stages of reconstruction and surgery 
to achieve symmetry between the breasts, prosthesis, and complications resulting from a mastectomy, 
including lymphedemas.  For more information, call the customer service number on the back of your 
health insurance card, the Plan Administrator, or Human Resources at 615.343.4788.  
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